
STAFF REPORT 
DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION 
SPECIAL ZONING MEETING 
CITY OF COLUMBUS, OHIO 
FEBRUARY 26, 2020 
 
1. APPLICATION: Z19-084 
 Location: 1553 FRANK RD. (43223), being 4.18± acres located at the 

southwest corner of Frank Road and Longwood Avenue (570-
126840; Southwest Area Commission). 

 Existing Zoning: R-1, Residential District.  
 Request:                        M-1, Manufacturing District (H-35). 
 Proposed Use: Industrial development. 

Applicant(s):  LRC Harmon Ave. LLC; c/o Ruslan Cherneta; 1966 Westbrook 
Village Drive; Columbus, OH 43228. 

Property Owner(s): The Applicant. 
Planner: Shannon Pine; 614-645-2208; spine@columbus.gov 

 
BACKGROUND: 

 
o The 4.18± acre site is developed with a nonconforming industrial business in the R-1, 

Residential District. The applicant requests the M-1, Manufacturing District to conform 
the existing use. 
  

o North of the site are single-unit dwellings in the R-1, Residential District. To the east and 
south of the site are warehousing and storage uses in the M, Manufacturing District.    
West of the site are an office and warehouse and storage uses in the L-M, Limited 
Manufacturing District. 
 

o The site is within the boundaries of the Southwest Area Plan (2009), which recommends 
“light industrial” land uses at this location. Additionally this site is within an area that has 
adopted the Columbus Citywide Planning Policies (C2P2) Design Guidelines (2018). 
 

o The site is located within the boundaries of the Southwest Area Commission, whose 
recommendation is for approval of a previous request to the M, Manufacturing District. 
The requested M-1 district allows the same industrial uses as the M district, but does not 
permit commercial uses. The Area Commission has been notified of this change which 
was requested by Planning Division Staff in order to restrict commercial uses on the 
property, and does not object to it.  
 

o The Columbus Multimodal Thoroughfare Plan identifies Frank Road as a Suburban 
Commuter Corridor requiring a minimum of 120 feet of right-of-way. 

 
CITY DEPARTMENTS’ RECOMMENDATION:   Approval. 
 
The requested M-1, Manufacturing District will conform the existing industrial development. The 
Southwest Area Plan recommends “light industrial” which is consistent with the proposal.  
Additionally, the proposal is compatible with the adjacent zoning and development pattern along 
the south side of Frank Road. The Planning Division encourages, but does not condition 
support, on the installation of additional landscaping on the site frontage. 
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